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When the night winds whistle
through the trees and blow
the crisp brown leaves 
a-crackling down,

When the autumn moon is big
and yellow-orange 
and round,

When old Jack Frost is 
sparkling on the ground,

It’s Thanksgiving Time!

When the pantry jars are full 
of mince-meat and the 
shelves are laden with 
sweet spices for a cake,

When the butcher man sends 
up a turkey nice and fat 
to bake,

When the stores are crammed 
with everything ingenious 
cooks can make,

It’s Thanksgiving Time!

When the gales of coming 
winter outside your 
window howl,

When the air is sharp and 
cheery so it drives away 
your scowl,

When one’s appetite craves
turkey and will have no 
other fowl,

It’s Thanksgiving Time!

Langston Hughes (1921)

Thanksgiving Time
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Continuing Education Recipients 

❖
Austin Crump

❖
Morgan Schuchard

❖

❖
Elizabeth Lewis

❖
Nicholas Olson

❖

Dear WSA:
Thank you for the generous scholarship towards my

continuing education at North Dakota State University.
It is deeply appreciated.

Thank you,
Nick Olson

Dear WSA:
Thank you so much for awarding me a scholarship. I

think it is wonderful that WSA continues to fund its
scholarship program. I’m proud and grateful to be a
recipient, and I look forward to applying it towards
my tuition at the California State Polytechnic
University at Pomona.

Sincerely,
Robin Haggenmiller

Dear WSA:
Thank you for taking the time to read my application

and granting me the scholarship. The generous scholar-
ship will play a big part in the pursuit of my nursing
career at CSU Pueblo. Many of my family members are
and have been involved with WSA. I have always been
impressed by the many charitable acts that this organi-
zation puts forth. Thank you again.

Sincerely,
Reece Andres

Award Winners

Our Grads Write Calendars
Have

Arrived!

Contact the Home Office
• Phone: 303-451-1494  
• Mail: P. O. Box 351920,

Westminster, CO 80035-1920 
• Fax: 303-451-5112 • or

email: info@wsalife.com

Contact the Home
Office to request

your copy!
If you have requested a

calendar before,
there is no need to

call, one will be sent to
you automatically.

Get Yours Today



Holy Rosary Benefits from St. Martin’s Efforts

St. Martin’s Lodge members didn’t blink when
COVID-19 struck. Members went straight to work
sewing, packaging and delivering masks to Holy
Rosary Catholic Church, helping the church mem-
bers be able to shop and work safely.

A sample of the variety of styles 
and brilliant fabrics.

Marilyn Stevens carefully creates colorful face masks.

Steve Stevens is the
packager-in-chief.

Spotlight

We May Be Homebound,
But We’re Still Active!

Father Frank
was so

pleased with
Steve and
Marilyn’s
donation of

masks - and he
has requested

more!

Dear WSA:
I hope that this letter finds you and yours in

best of health and in the peace of Christ Jesus.
Thank you so much for all the beautiful face

masks that you sewed for the parishioners of
Holy Rosary. When Mary Lou Egan shared
with me the news that you would be donating
the masks I was elated. We can always use
them. I know that people are using more than
just one mask: they keep one in the car, one in
the house, and one at work, so that if they for-
get where they have placed one, they will

always have a spare. I love the variety of pat-
terns. I especially love the roosters and hens.
The people already have taken some to use this
past weekend when we celebrated confirma-
tion.
May the Lord especially bless you for your

generosity to the faithful at Holy Rosary.

Sincerely, In Christ,
Rev. Francisco J. Garcia, 

Administrator Pro Tempore
Holy Rosary Catholic Church
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onWSAWSA
Lodge #41 Socially Distances for Thrive Church

July 17, 2020 Trailblazer’s Lodge #41 met at Memorial Park in
Arvada, Colorado. This was a socially distanced meeting in the park,
with the members enjoying boxed lunches from Bennett’s Barbecue.
Members generously voted to donate money to buy lunchbox meals for
the children in the Thrive Church Community. This church serves lunch
sacks for over 100 children a day. The Lodge members looked forward
to future outdoor meetings, enjoying the time to get together while still
observing social distance protocols.

ASSETS

bonDs $9,967,439

mortGaGe Loans 20,222,779

reaL estate 6,626,631

CertifiCate Loans 178,467

Cash & short term investments 4,814,317

other investeD assets 272,877

DeferreD premiums 58

investment inCome Due 251,045

inCome tax reCoverabLe -

furniture & equipment 1,155

reCeivabLe for seCurities -

prepaiD expenses -

insuranCe reCoverabLe -

Period Ending June 30, 2020

ToTal asseTs $46,901,815

surplus (admiTTed $5,659,777)

ToTal liabiliTies & surplus $46,901,815

ToTal liabiliTies $36,674,991

ToTal surplus $10,226,824

LIABILITIES

CertifiCate reserves $31,941,390

amounts Left on Deposit 2,067,695

CLaim reserves 1,269,230

12 month refunDs estimateD 19,000

aDvanCe premiums 13,241

interest maint. reserves 146,556

GeneraL expenses payabLe 139,177

taxes, fees, LiCenses payabLe 74,331

trustee WithhoLDinGs 142,066

asset vaLuation reserve 855,142

unearneD inCome 2,693

penDinG esCheatment 4,470

payabLe for seCurities -

ToTal admiTTed asseTs $42,334,768
ToTal NoN-admiTTed asseTs $4,567,047

Financial Report

Interested in being considered 
as a WSA Director? 

Please contact the Home Office 
no later than October 20, 2020.



Special  Message
to Our:WSA Jrs.WSA Jrs.

To all my WSA Junior Members:

I hope all of you have had a good Summer and are doing well as you are “Back to
Learning.” 

As Fall approaches once again COVID-19 is still prevalent amongst all of us. I have contin-
ued to stay updated on COVID-19 through the State of Colorado guidelines and the
Colorado Department of Health.  I, and Randy Fuss, CEO, have once again discussed in
depth how this Pandemic continues to affect the WSA Junior Department.  

In the best interest of all our Junior Members and your families, it has been determined that
we will not be having our Virtual Planning Meeting in November. The Junior activities will be
cancelled for the 1st Quarter of 2021 (January, February, and March).  

It is my hope that we will be able to resume our WSA planned Junior events (April-December
2021) according to the previously planned 2020 monthly schedule. 

Please keep in mind that this is all subject to change per the CDC, State of Colorado and
WSA Board of Directors’ guidelines.

This continues to be a tough decision, but it is in all our best interests.   As your Junior
Department Advisor, it is my responsibility to keep all our Juniors safe and healthy - including
your families, and the entire WSA organization. 

Please know that the Junior planned activities and the status of this Pandemic will need to
be re-evaluated by Randy Fuss, CEO, and myself in March to be able to proceed in
April.  We will continue to evaluate this situation on a quarterly basis moving forward.

I miss seeing you all and look forward to being able to safely resume our Junior Department
activities. On behalf of Margie and myself, we hope that you and your families remain well
and anxiously await being together again to have fun, fraternally serve our community and
make more WSA Junior Department memories.

Fraternally Yours,

Roger P. Lewis, Junior Advisor


